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President's Message 
 
Two years have quickly passed since the current Board was elected in July 2010 and 
the time has come to elect our new Board of Directors. 
 
I would like to remind you all again that this year we will have an Extraordinary Annual 
General Meeting (EGM) before the Annual General Meeting (AGM) on same day for 
the membership approval of some of the changes to our bylaws. 
 
The Canada Revenue Agency has introduce Bill 65 for Not for Profit and Charitable 
organizations. This has imposed some mandatory changes to our existing bylaws. The 
Bylaw committee has made their recommendations to the Board to review. Board will 
present these recommendations to the membership during our EGM. 
 
I am requesting all our members to come in large numbers so we can meet the  
requirements to approve the changes. Please note that if for some reason you cannot 
come for EGM/AGM make sure to give your proxy to your friends. Please don’t forget 
to renew your membership to be eligible for voting at EGM/AGM.  
 
We are attaching the Nomination Form to this newsletter (see pages 9-10). 
I encourage new members to come forward and give their nominations for the  
election. This is your opportunity to be involved in your organization, and make the 
difference. The Nomination Form is also posted on our website. 
 
Over 500 enthusiastic Zoroastrians celebrated our Navroz dinner and dance at the 
Payal Banquet Hall. It was so heartwarming to see lot of young families enjoying and 
dancing till the end. We apologize to those last minute callers for not being able to 
accommodate them. We were sold out almost a week before the event. Car Rally and 
Gymkhana/sports night were very successful events and also packed to capacity! 
 
We have many other upcoming events, such as the unique and always-exciting Black 
Tie Gala, if you have not booked your tickets yet don’t forget to call in advance and 
avoid disappointment. 
 
Thank you, 

 
 
 

Jal Panthaky, President 

At a Glance… 

(see pages 2-4 for all event details) 
 

May 6      2nd Annual Table Tennis/ Carrom 

May 11    Orient Express Gala  

May 20    Introduction to the Landmark Forum 

June 10   Fun Fair — details to come 

June 29-July 3    Z Games 

July 8       EGM/ AGM   

July 15     4th Annual Cricket/ Dhan Sak 

Aug. 26    3rd Annual Sports Day  
 

Newsletter Committee—Contact Info. 
We have a new email address: 

Please email all submissions for the next 
issue no later than May 25, 2012 to: 
ozcf.newsletter2012@gmail.com 

ZRCC Contact Information 
 

Prayer Room Access    
Nozer Kotwal   905-820 0461   

nozerk@yahoo.com        
Hall Rentals  

Cyrus Gazdar   647-294 6462      
cygazdar@yahoo.ca 

Facility Management    
Cawas Patel  905-542 0237   

cawasgul@rogers.com    
ZRCC Coordinator    
Armaity Anandasagar   

905-271 0366 armaity@rogers.com 
President OZCF            

Jal Panthaky   905-568 4946   
jal_panthaky@yahoo.ca 

 

OZCF MAILING ADDRESS:           ZRCC PROPERTY ADDRESS:  
4244 Taffey Crescent, Mississauga, Ontario L5L 2J2         1187 Burnhamthorpe Rd. E, Oakville, Ontario, L6H 7B3   

VISION 

APRIL 2012 

Need a Mobed? 
 

Our Mobeds are available to help in times of 
need to offer their guidance and services to 
the OZCF community.  Here is a list of  
contacts: 
Ervad Firdosh Bulsara  (905) 824-7692   
Ervad Xerxes Bamji      (905) 702-1034  
Ervad Jal Panthaky       (905) 568-4946  
Ervad Kobad Zarolia     (647) 887-9213  
Ervad Nozer Kotwal      (905) 820-0461 
 

If you have difficulty contacting a Mobed, please 

contact a Board Member. 

NEW!  

What—No Pictures? 
This issue of the OZCF Newsletter is so packed with fun event announcements and 

important information that our readers will just have to wait till the June 2012 Special 
Colour Issue to see some great pictures of past events of 2011-2012!  

mailto:ozcf.newsletter2012@gmail.com
mailto:%09%20nozerk@yahoo.com
mailto:cygazdar@yahoo.ca
mailto:cawasgul@rogers.com
mailto:armaity@rogers.com
mailto:jal_panthaky@yahoo.ca
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2nd Annual Table Tennis & Carrom Tournament 
 

    Sunday, May 6, 2012 at the ZRCC  
Start time: 10:15 am SHARP! 

Cost: $10 per person 
 

Includes: Table Tennis Singles, Table Tennis Doubles, Carrom Doubles, Lunch! 
 

Note:  This is a tournament based event and you must follow the itinerary as below: 
10:15 -10.45 Registration/ Warm up  11:00 - 1:00 - TT and Carrom  

1:00- 1:30 - Lunch    1.30- 4:00 - TT and Carrom 
  

Anyone not being available for their event from 10:45am onwards may miss their event and we will not 
be able to fit you in.  Pre-registration is a must.  
 

Also, once registered, you will be expected to pay the $10 if you are unable to attend for any  
reason.  Sorry, but this is because we cater for food per person. 
 

Registration process:  Submit your Full Name, indicate Male or Female & age for anyone 15 and under 
 
Please send this information to Rumi Jasavala by  email:  rumijas@hotmail.com, or call 905-257-7864 

UPCOMING EVENTS 

LIMITED SEATS STILL AVAILABLE for BLACK TIE GALA! 
 
The Annual OZCF Gala is to be held Friday, May 11, 2012 at 6:00 pm at the Burlington Convention Centre  
(1120 Burloak Drive, Burlington). 
 

Enjoy beverages, appetizers and dinner selections from the Orient Express route.   
A Real Agatha Christie “Who Dun It”  Mystery 

Silent and Live Auction with sought-after & coveted items 
Performances by Juno-nominated and world-renowned George St. Kitts and his 9-piece band! 

 
3 Ways to Register:          Cheques Payable to “OZCF” 
Online:  www.ozcf.com          c/o Cyrus Gazdar 
Email:  cygazdar@yahoo.ca         3428 Angel Pass Drive 
Phone: Cyrus Gazdar at (647) 294-6462       Mississauga, ON L5M 7N4 
 

An Introduction To The Landmark  

Forum  

 

Can you imagine living "Unhidden", like 

your life is an open book?   

You're proud to lead this one life in ALL 

areas (love, work, family, friends)  

euphorically alive, joyous, fully  

spontaneous and filled with colourful 

sexuality and full self expression.   

Learn how to be Unstoppable and  

live a life you love powerfully,  

As Khush Panthaky hosts 
“An Introduction To The Landmark Forum” 

at The OZCF On Sunday, May 20th  

at 2:00 pm.   

 

Please RSVP With How Many Guests 

You're Bringing And Their Individual Ages 

To Khush.Panthaky@gmail.com. 

Z-GAMES 2012 
 
Just a reminder that the Z-Games is to be held June 29-July 3, 2012 at York University.  We are pleased 
to inform you that the deadline for regular registration for the Z-Games has been extended to  
Friday, May 18th. This is to continue to provide an opportunity for people to enroll at the regular cost for 
the Games, Gala Banquet and other social events.  
 
Spots for sporting events and the Gala are filling up quickly so complete your registration as early as  
possible in order to avoid disappointment.  
 

The registration web site is www.zgames-2012.com and we urge you to encourage all your friends and family to take advantage of this 
wonderful opportunity to celebrate, participate and promote Zarathushti identity and togetherness. 
 
Thanks in advance, 
13th Zoroastrian Games Committee 

www.zathletics.com 
www.zso.org 

www.facebook.com/ZoroastrianGames13 
www.twitter.com/ZGames2012 

mailto:rumijas@hotmail.com
mailto:Khush.Panthaky@gmail.com
mailto:www.zathletics.com
mailto:www.zso.org
mailto:www.facebook.com/ZoroastrianGames13
mailto:www.twitter.com/ZGames2012
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4th Annual Cricket / Dhansak Day 
Sunday, July 15, 2012 

 
Time: 11:00 am prompt start  

 
This popular event has come around for another 
year and we look forward to seeing everyone out 

again. 
Experienced or new to the game, you are welcome. Sign up 
early to avoid disappointment as Cricket spots are limited. 

 
Cricket will be played from 11am to 6pm with a lunch break  

between innings 
 

Cost: $10 per player (members)  
$12 Non-Members 

 
Dhansak will be served at 7pm 

Cost:  $15 per person (members)     
$17 (Non-members)   Under 16 is free. 

 
Please send in your names for both the Cricket  

and the Dhansak to: 
Rumi Jasavala at rumijas@hotmail.com  

3rd Annual Sports Day 
Sunday, August 26, 2012 

 

Time: 10.15-10.45am Registration and warm up 
 

Sign up early to take part in the exciting sports day held at the  
beautiful grounds of the OZCF. 

Registration deadline: August 22nd 
 

Please register by sending in the following details:  First and Last 
name, Gender, Age ofAdult or child (child = under 16) 

 
Cost is $5 per person (members)     

$7 per person (non-members) 
 

Please encourage attendance and make this a family event like 
the last 2 years.  Food will be available to purchase at the event. 

 

Events include the following: 
- Running races  

- Relay races 
- Three legged race 

- Egg and spoon race 
- Tug of war 

- Mini soccer games 
 

Contact Rumi Jasavala at rumijas@hotmail.com  
or call 905-257-7864 

ZCC (Zoroastrian Cricket Club) 
The Zoroastrian Cricket Club of Canada has been in existance for over 25 years and has lots of great memories that include tours abroad, 
playing in the Brampton-Etobicoke & District Crickat League and Toronto and District Cricket league.  We have had players win batting 
and bowling trophies as the best from the leagues and worked our way up from the 5th division to the first division. 
  

ZCC continues to be one of the most respected and known teams in Cricket in Ontario and are proud to be associated with two players 
who have represented Canada as part of the national team; Zubin Surkari and Khushroo Wadia! 
  

Due to retirement of some players, ZCC is rebuilding its squad and are looking for players.  Anyone interested in playing part time or full 
time should contact Rumi Jasavala at  905-257-7864 or rumijas@hotmail.com.   ZCC is proud to be playing Cricket in Canada and keen to 
take on new players! 

mailto:rumijas@hotmail.com
mailto:rumijas@hotmail.com
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 EXTRAORDINARY GENERAL MEETING & ANNUAL GENERAL MEETING  

 
The Board of Directors would like to inform all OZCF Members of the upcoming EGM and AGM on Sunday, July 8, 2012.   

There are many resolutions to be put before the members at the EGM. In order to approve the resolutions we require 60%  
representation.  Please mark your calendars and plan on being there.  
   

We would also like to remind everybody that this is the end of the current Board of Directors term in office.  There will be va-
cancies on the Board. We encourage our members above 18 years of age to step forward and play an instrumental role in 
shaping the future of our organization. 
   

Nomination forms are attached on Pages 9 & 10 of this newsletter, and will be posted on our website. Please take the time to submit 
this form at your earliest convenience so that your nominee may be considered. 
 

IMPORTANT! 

Dr. Dhun F. Noria Receives OMA President Award 
 

Dr. Dhun F. Noria  is currently affiliated with The Scarborough 
Hospital, serves as Chief of Laboratory Medicine, and has 
been involved with the hospital’s medical staff association 
and governance committee since the 1980s. A member of the 
core planning team that spearheaded the construction and 
eventual amalgamation of Scarborough Grace Hospital with 
Scarborough General, Dr. Noria has also served on both the 
amalgamated Hospital and Foundation Boards. 
 
This award will be presented on Saturday May 5th at a Gala 
Dinner Dance at Carlu. There will be over 500 physicians in 
attendance. OMA represents over 27,000 physicians in  
Ontario. The President’s award is given to one physician 
only.  It is given in recognition of exceptional and  
long-standing humanitarian service to the greater community 
(in Ontario and elsewhere) that brings honour to the medical 
profession.  The Zoroastrian Community of Ontario is proud 
of Dr Noria’s achievements. Congratulations Dr. Noria, from 
the members of OZCF! 

2nd Annual Car Rally Another Vrooming Success! 
  
The 2nd Car Rally for the Hilla Kotwal Running Trophy 
was held at the OZCF on Sunday April 15, 2012. 
16 teams participated in all, and in spite of it being voted 

as a “toughy” the two top teams managed to solve 10 of the 15 
clues.   The competition was so close that there was only a question 
of 2 minutes between the top two awards! 
 

The team to come in 1st: 
Alliance of the Titans—ZoroHeroes  

2nd place:  No-name 
There was a tie for the 3rd position with both teams: 

 4real and Sidh-Wacura 
For the best name team, Speedu Par Edu 

The best dressed was Jhoonu punn sonnuu 
with  Pheno-Menons coming in 2nd.   

 

Breakfast of Pora pao, tea and coffee was enjoyed and followed by a 
delicious Mediterranean lunch catered by Pita Nusto.  Thank you to 
all the numerous volunteers that worked so hard—this event cannot 
be done without you!   
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Local Author Publishes Book on 
Business 

 
Percy Agreras Dastur and his  
amily moved from Dubai to Oakville 
Canada approximately 8 months 
ago.  
 
Percy Dastur is an author and has 
launched his second management 
book titled Disruption Innovation – 
What Every Business Leader 
Should Know.  Percy is a  

distinguished academic, author and strategic consultant, 
and is actively involved in Canadian politics. 
 
Disruptive Innovation  
provides a comprehensive 
look at change agents that 
can cause more harm than 
good, as well as managing 
innovation as a  
business enabler. Baljit 
Bawa and Sandeep  
Sawant are co-authors on 
the book. The eBook is 
available on Amazon. Our 
community is proud of 
Percy’s accomplishments. 

2012 Navroze 
 
This year’s OZCF Jamshedi Navroze  
function saw a huge turn out as over 500 
attended the New Year’s celebration.   
Navroze marks the arrival of the Vernal 
Equinox, coinciding with the first day of 
Spring which signals the start of the new 
season after the long winter.  The event 
has been celebrated for millennia by people 
of Persian and Central Asian descent. 
 

The festivities were held on Saturday March 24
th
 at a revamped 

Payal Banquet Hall, a familiar venue which has hosted many  
functions in our community.  An entire cross-section of the  
community was present, with Iranians and Parsis, the very young, 
a new-born of just a few days to nonagenarians, were on hand to 
meet, greet and share in the conviviality.  No Zoroastrian event 
would be complete without the good food which satiated us all.  
And of course, the music had celebrants busting many a move to a 
packed dance floor. 
 

OZCF recognized and gave and award plaques to our most  
dedicated volunteers, Ervad Nozer Kotwal, Xarius and Rhea 
Jasavala, Kermin Byramjee and Cawas Patel for their years of 
voluntary services. 
 
On March 21, hundreds gathered at the OZCF hall for Navroze 
prayers.  It was most gratifying to have the prayers performed not 
only by our stalwart senior priests, but also by the younger ones. 
Both generations were also involved in prayers being performed 
during the recently held Muktad observance.   
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Accommodation  
London UK! 
 

Charming and  
spacious accommodation  
available in a welcoming  
family home located in  
Wimbledon, UK.  Located only 20 minutes from the 
centre of London and within walking distance to all 
amenities, including the District & Northern Line  
Underground, British Rail, trams and buses.  
 
Guidance is provided for getting around the United 
Kingdom, and a variety of room sizes are available 
at excellent rates!  

 
Tel: 011-44-20-8542-7195 

(home) 
 

    011-44-798-022-3874 
(cell) 

 
   011-44-20-8241-7150 

(fax) 
 

Email: 
freny@jasavala.plus.com 
 

YOUTH NEWS AND EVENTS 
From your OZCF Youth Committee... 

 
Here is a list of fun upcoming activities organized by the Youth Committee: 
  Regular Hikes one Sunday a month  OZCF Youth BBQ in June 

  Rock Climbing in May      Overnight Camping in July 
 
For more details, please join our email blasts by emailing us at youth.ozcf@gmail.com or join our group on 
Facebook, Young Zoroastrians in Ontario. 
 
We look forward to hearing from you, 
Youth Committee 
Darius Dinshaw   cell: (647) 290-2124         youth.ozcf@gmail.com Join us at Young Zoroastrians In Ontario   

Intelligent Investor 
 

If you would like to have any bank investments or any 
insurance company products or want to buy stocks or 

bonds or mutual funds then I can do the shopping for you 
to get the best deal.  No need for you to look around – 

ONE STOP SHOP TO MEET YOUR NEEDS.    
 

Call TODAY for having a  
COMPLIMENTARY  

portfolio review. 

 
MEHERNOSH KAPADIA (B.E) 

Financial Advisor /  
Life Insurance Advisor 

Manulife Securities Incorporated /  
Manulife Securities Insurance Inc. 
 200 – 3 Robert Speck Parkway,  
Mississauga, Ontario  L4Z 2G5  

 

Direct: (416) 540 2001  
Bus: (905) 896-9060 (ext.3838)    

 

Call ANYTIME for: 
Travel Insurance - Visitors to Canada Insurance - Life Insurance - 
Critical Illness Insurance - Long Term Care - Health Insurance - 

Stocks – Bonds - Mutual Funds - GIC’s - Annuities - Seg. Funds - 
RRSP - RRIF - RESP - TFSA - Retirement, Financial and  

Education planning etc.   
 

Insurance products and services are offered through Manulife Securities 
Insurance Inc., (a licensed life insurance agency and affiliate of Manulife 

Securities) by Manulife Securities Advisors licensed as life agents. 
Manulife Securities Incorporated is a Member of the Canadian Investor 

Protection Fund. 

Our Own Rahnuma Panthaky Stars in War Horse 
 
The following is an excerpt of an article that appeared in the Mississauga News on February 15, 2012. 
 
Centre stage. Mississauga actress Rahnuma Panthaky is part of the all-Canadian cast of War Horse. The 
show run opened Feb. 28 at the Princess of Wales Theatre.  For the past few years, Rahnuma Panthaky has 
been living in both Mississauga and Los Angeles.  
 

The Mirvish Productions presentation of the award-winning story, featuring an all-Canadian cast, runs Feb. 28 until June 30 at 
the Princess of Wales Theatre.  War Horse tells the story of young Albert's beloved horse, Joey, who's sold to the cavalry and 
shipped to France during World War I. His former owner decides to embark on a mission to find Joey and bring him home.  
Panthaky plays French farmer, Paulette, whose land is occupied by the Germans. She says it's been an incredible experience 
being part of the cast.  
 
She credits Mirvish Productions and those she works with for creating a "real sense of community" that's extremely supportive. 
She adds “it's been nice returning to the stage after playing different television and film roles.  If that's not enough on her plate, 
Panthaky is also preparing to pitch her feature film about two female boxers, called Pinweight, to the Toronto International Film 
Festival.   
 For the full article, please see: http://www.mississauga.com/what's%20on/article/1298398--rahnuma-rides-war-horse 

mailto:youth.ozcf@gmail.com
http://www.mississauga.com/what's%20on/article/1298398--rahnuma-rides-war-horse
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IN MEMORIAM 
 

The  OZCF wishes to extend prayers, love and support to the families of those dearly departed:  
Aspi Bapooji, Cyrus Irani, Dolly Rabadi and Soli Rustom Bhumgara.  

North American Mobed Council Seminar  
jointly sponsored by ZSO and OZCF  

 
A very interesting and educational series of lectures on Zoroastrian history from nearly 12,000 years 
Before Common Era (BCE) to present day was held on Saturday, April 7, 2012 at the Darbe Mehr. 
 
Ervad Dr. Soli Dastur spoke about the Peshdadian and Kayanian Kings and shared pictures from the Shahnameh. 

 
Ervad Cowas Desai covered the Achaemenian Dynasty era from Cyrus the Great and the First Persian Empire established 
around 559 BCE to the downfall of the Empire in 330 BCE.  The Achaemenian Dynasty was followed by the Seleucid (323 BCE to  
64 BCE) and Parthian Dynasties (247 BCE to 227 Common Era or CE). He gave an interesting account of the “House of 
Pontus” (387 BCE to 47 BCE) around the Black Sea. 
 
Ervad Dr. Jehan Bagli gave a very interesting insight into the Sassanian Era (224 CE to 651 CE). His lecture included the status 
and hierarchy of the priests, status and equality of women and family traditions as well as the wedding customs. 
 
Ervad Gustad Panthaki spoke on the history of the Parsees 
after the downfall of the Sassanian Empire to the present day  
Zoroastrians including the Arabic rulers in Iran and the  
difficulties and persecutions faced by Zoroastrians under the 
Sunni and Shiaite rulers.  
 
Appreciation awards were presented to all speakers and also to 
Kersi Khambatta and his team of volunteers.    NAMC, ZSO and 
OZCF would like to thank all the speakers for their time and 
contribution in sharing their expertise and knowledge. Also 
thanks to Ervad Jehan Bagli, Ervad Jal Panthaky and Mr. 
Freddy Mirza for putting together this seminar. 

 

YOUR FLOORING SPECIALIST 
HARDWOOD, CARPET & GRANITE 

Sales – Installation – Service 

Hardwood Re-sanding & Refinishing 
  

Finish Basements 
  
  
Call: Khushru R. Chothia (416) 677-7555 
 www.pearlknstructions.com 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Zoroastrian Artefacts, Books  
CDs, DVDs 
Sudra & Kasti 
Sukhar, Loban, Vehr 
Diva na glass, Kakra 
Gift Items 
T Shirts 
And much more … 
 

Available @  

8 Lacoste Blvd., Brampton, On L6P 2K4 

Call: Khushru (416) 677-7555 

 Pearl  (416) 917-7402 

http://www.pearlknstructions.com/
http://images.google.ca/imgres?imgurl=http://www.westtrailmechanical.ca/images/visa-interac-mc_logo_med.gif&imgrefurl=http://www.westtrailmechanical.ca/gas.html&usg=__VSPjU1qu_54S_kMl0kHaNuWagGA=&h=60&w=260&sz=8&hl=en&start=10&tbnid=q3GVP62SXqnMdM:&tbnh=26&tb
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Dear Members, 
Please be informed that you must be a current member of the OZCF (meaning that your dues must be up-to-date) to vote at the  
upcoming AGM Meeting. 
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